Friends of Monument Preserve 

P.O. Box 634
Monument, CO  80132-1216
Board Meeting

January 15, 2013
I.  Call to Order and Attendance:  The Board meeting of the FOMP began at 7:00 p.m. in the Fire Center Classroom.  Members present were Jon Nordby, president; Chris Tirpak, vice president; Diane Strohm, treasurer; Marianne LaRivee, secretary; as well as Brian Mullen, Joe Ennis, and Hermann Spielkamp, members at large.  Nancy Spielkamp was also in attendance.  
II.  Issues:
A.  Prayer Trees in Preserve:  Jon Nordby informed the members of the Prayer Trees discovered and researched by Tom King, who has taken pictures and compiled data on their history.  Jon will add the information to our historical records.
B.  Bird Houses:  Hermann Spielkamp requested a check for $300 to pay for the bird houses he has helped install for the past several years.
C.   Palmer Lake Reroute:  We will add to our calendar the planned reroute of the lower portion of the Ice Cave Creek trail into a more sustainable alignment.  The CMC is sponsoring the effort, which takes place 8 June 2013.
D.  Seedling Release:  Diane Strohm suggested that we spend our time and efforts this spring watering and releasing existing seedlings instead of planting new ones, due to continuing drought conditions.  She will schedule these projects during April or early May. 
E.  CMC Wilderness Designation:  Based on the information delivered at the November meeting concerning the CMC’s efforts to pursue a Wilderness designation for the large northern portion of the Rampart East Roadless Area, the board decided that we would not support this effort since it would not allow mountain bike access.  Diane Strohm reiterated that it was possible to have such a designation which would make an exception for mountain bikes, but Board members were not guaranteed that the current push would consider or support this view.
F.  Shooters:  Chris Tirpak will schedule a meeting with the new district ranger, Alan Hahn, to describe our problems and concerns, and hopefully take him up to the areas impacted.
G.  Finances:  Diane Strohm reported that we have $5567.00 in our account.
H.  Newsletter:  Diane also suggested that we print another newsletter to inform current and future members of our actions.  Jon Nordby, Joe Ennis, and Diane volunteered to write articles.
III.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

